
 

 

 
 

 

 
4th March 2020 
 
RE: COVID-19 (Coronavirus) 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 

As you will have heard in the news, the country is sensibly preparing for a potential outbreak in the 
UK of the spread of COVID-19 (Coronavirus). The current position is that the risk is very low and 
that children and young people should continue to attend school as normal.  
 
As a parent myself, I do understand the concerns that families may feel but I also feel that it is 
essential that we do not cause undue stress or worry to our children and young people. As an 
academy, we are keeping up to date with information received both from the Department for 
Education and Public Health England and we are following their advice. 
 
We have been, since the outbreak, advising our students of the need for good basic hygiene 
including the importance of hand washing and ensuring that if they do have a cough or cold, they 
use and dispose of tissues in the bin. Our cleaning staff have, as a precaution, increased their 
checks on hand wash in toilets and are ensuring that doors, handles and surfaces are thoroughly  
disinfected.  
 
We have had no reported cases at the academy. In line with the advice that you will have seen in 
the news and Public Health England, we ask that you speak with your child to remind them of the 
minimal risk but the sensible actions that they can take to protect themselves and the academy 
community. We will continue to have these conversations with the students in the academy also. 
 
I have attached the advice that we have received from Public Health England. This information will 
also be regularly updated on our website.  
 
Should you have any further concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the academy.   
 
 
Warm regards and best wishes 
 
 
 
Allison Moise-Dixon 
Principal and CEO 
 



 

 


